Minutes of Committee Meeting Held on 10th January 2013
At Wendron FC

PRESENT; Peter Roe, Mark Carney, Kyle Harvey, Craig Turner, Debbie & Kevin Knowles, Mandy Kimmins, Sharon Martin, Phil Cardew, David Bray
APOLOGIES;  Les Shaw.

Peter welcomed Phil Cardew and David Bray from the County, they were here to discuss our Chartered Standard and the CCFA Football development, a separate record of minutes will be attached.	

The minutes of the previous committee meeting on 6th December 2012, were read and agreed as accurate.
Peter congratulated Mandy on her MBE, this was expressed by everyone present too.

Matters Arising
The remainder of Record Booklets will be taken to the Full League meeting in Feb, and any that are not collected then will be given to any clubs that want them.
All outstanding reports sent to County, still need responses, Debbie agreed to email the CCFA to find out what has happened to them.
Debbie will also contact the CCFA with regards to the Wendron manager, to see if he is booked on any Welfare Courses.
A reminder email will be sent out to all clubs, about the Data Protection and that no one should be passing on any of the details held within the system.

Correspondence
It was agreed that all outstanding fines in the system will be doubled and that if they are not paid within the time limit of 14 days then those clubs involved will be suspended.
The Truro Appeal was read out with regards to the fine F1089, It was agreed that there were  reasonable circumstances to allow the fine to be deleted, which Debbie would sort.
An email was received with regards to a over 35s parents/coaches/managers league, which would be run for a local Charity, everyone thought this was a good idea, so an email would be sent out to all clubs with the details.
An email was received with regards to the playing format for U13s, next year, they are asking if there was any chance they could play 9v9, Debbie was asked to contact the County to get their views, before we can discuss this anymore.

Match Report Issues
Newquay v Truro u15s 16-12-12
A report from Truro had been received with concerns over the referee at the above match, it seems we have received previous concerns over this referee, from Falmouth, Debbie agreed to look into this and seek advice from County on it.
Falmouth Utd u11 v St Agnes 08-12-12
A report was received from the St Agnes club, with concerns over the Referee, further investigation is required,  as Debbie thinks other complaints have been received.
Threemilestone v St Agnes u13 16-12-12 & 30-12-12
A great discussion was held over this match, as to why the postponement was approved even when several emails were received explaining why it was not acceptable by St Agnes.
It was agreed that the new date of the 20-01-13 would stand.
Mark apologised to Mandy for the misunderstanding, and for the comments made over this.
Wendron V Ludgvan u13 16-12-12
An email had been received from Ludgvan, concerned that they would be fined as the above match did not go ahead due to the issues with the Wendron u13 manager, but the comments left on the page, gave the impression that Ludgvan could be fined, everyone agreed no fine would be sent and that Mark needs to word his comments differently.
Ludgvan v Falmouth Utd Rangers u15 06-01-13
The comments left on the match page were read out, everyone agreed that it was one against the other, so both clubs need to be reminded of their code of conduct and the respect campaign.
Threemilestone v Caharrack u13 06-01-13
This has been sent onto the County already to deal with as it is on the field issues, we will wait to hear back from them before we can investigate.
Illogan v Penzance U16 06-01-13
An Email had been received from Penzance, concerned that Illogan cancelled this match on 2-01-13 the Wednesday prior to the match being played, which was a bit early, the postponement request was not submitted until the Sunday, we need to keep our eye on this!!
Truro Lions u16
We have noticed that this team have only played 2 league matches, this needs to be investigated and a general email sent out to make them aware of the situation.
The Luke Cup next round is set for 27-01-13, this was given to Mark.

Treasurers Report
Main Account £11,198.57
Deposit Account £3,191.50
Not many 9v9 reimbursements outstanding to be paid.

League Chartered Standard
Separate minutes available

AOB
An email from Ray Brown, requesting reports from managers who mark the appointed referees lower than 5, or 50, all clubs concerned will be contacted by Debbie, also the system needs to be updated to show marks out of 100 instead of 10.
The FA Youth Review in Laws of Mini Soccer and Youth Football had been received, this would be sent out to all the committee, and would also be put on the website.
The main alteration would be the introduction of friendly leagues only in the u9s.
Mark showed everyone the letter and design he had received from Tony at Cornwall Trophies, they would be designed with 2 different designs, 1 for Cup and 1 for league, priced at about £3 boxed each, there would be no minimum order, but would need to be ordered soon, everyone agreed to go ahead with this.
It was suggested that we could ask the actual players to design a medal for next season?
Mandy discussed the issue of Perpetual Trophy insurance, as her club had won several Cups last season and her club insurance did not cover them, we need to consider having the league perpetual trophies valued, and clubs made aware of their responsibility of insuring them whilst in their care.
Peter agreed to contact Andy Mitchell for his Agenda and Simon Snells, for the Full League meeting next month.
Peter also agreed to respond to Mrs Prouse, over her concerns about what facilities clubs must have to enter the league, as some clubs don’t seem to have toilets/changing facilities available.
Peter thanked everyone for their attendance again.
The meeting closed at 9pm



